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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 
www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com  

Standing 
Committees 

 

Historian 
 Rachel Phaneuf 
 
 

Membership 
 Denise Allee 
  Joyce Trew 
 Queen Esther Smith 
 

Newsletter 
 Robin Meyer 
 

Programs 
 Tina Corbitt 
 Annie Kellum 
 Ramona Tucker 
 

Publicity 
 Erna Kriigel 
 

Sunshine 
 Irene Gardner 
 

Ways and Means 
 Rita Perez 

 

From the President 

 

Hello Fellow Quilters, 

 

 You all helped to make it another wonderful month at the 
Guild.  It started with beautiful table toppers being taught by Dori 
Holt at the Day meeting and ended up with a great night meeting 
with Angela Gruber sharing excellent binding ideas. 

 Rachel and I had a wonderful time with the Guild coming 
to our home for the Bee in the middle of the month.  It was great 
to all talk at once, all eat together and see what everyone was 
working towards with their hand stitching.  You really should try a 
Bee at your house.  Annie would be glad to schedule it for you. 

 Take the time to check out all the Guild pictures.  So many 
were happy to share their “May Flower” theme quilts in Show and 
Tell.  There are colors galore!! 

 The themes for next month’s Show and Tell quilts will be 
“Water Fun”, “Summer Sports”, and “Fishing”.  You will only get 
one chance to show them to all of us because the Day Meeting 
will be “on the road”.  We will all enjoy the fun, demos, and fabric 
at Cottontail Quilts in Kennesaw for our Day Meeting.  Check out 
the Program Committees report in this newsletter for more 
details.  We really hope all of you will join us. 

 Until next time - SKIP THE MATH IN QUILTING, JUST BUY 
THE BOLT! 

 

 Charlie 

Officers 

President – Charlie Phaneuf 

Vice-Pres. – Emma Parker 

Day Secretary – Sandra Wilson 

Night Secretary – Denise Adams 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Membership 

Total Paid Members: 71 

Day Meeting 5/11/17—Members Present: 30, Visitors: 1 

Night Meeting 5/25/17—Members Present: 35, Visitors: 0 
 

Just a reminder, please wear your name badge to the meetings. 
 

New Location!!! 

 

Sutton Hall 

5971 Sutton Dr. 

Douglasville, GA 

 

Click here for a map. 

 

Take Highway 5 south from 

Arbor Square Shopping Center 

for 1.3 miles. 

It is on the corner of Highway 5 

and Sutton Drive. 

June Birthdays 
 

Ann Groves  6/03 

Linda Poindexter 6/04 

Eleanor Agan  6/05 

Tina Corbitt  6/07 

Sandra Childers 6/08 

Cathy Duke  6/21 

Joany Orsi  6/22 

Irene Gardner  6/24 

Jennie Hollis  6/24 

July 

 Newsletter  

Deadline 
 

June 25th 

Please send your  

information to  

Robin Meyer at  

robinmeyerga 

@yahoo.com.  

Word documents  

preferred—but any-

thing is okay! 

Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee Keeper 

 Annie Kellum 
 

Challenge Quilt 

 Linda Jones 

 Albertha Brown 
 

Christmas Party 

 Jeanette Koval 
  

Community Service 

 Bonnie McLain 
 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Phyllis Smith 
 

Golden Scissors 

 Jeanette Koval, Day 

 Penny Landrum, Night 
 

Photographer 

 Rachel Phaneuf 
 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Ann Groves 

 Vickie Hecht 
 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 
 

 

https://goo.gl/maps/PU7PrB1coYu
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Treasurer’s Report—May, 2017 
Submitted by Loretta Ford, Treasurer 

 

 

Ways and Means 

 

Thank You to all the Guild members who have supported Ways and Means! With out your sup-

port we will not be successful. Great donations given by member Terry Tinsley, Emma Parker, 

Loretta Ford, and Dawn Feist for May 2017. 

Remember tickets are 6 for $5.00 or 1 ticket for  $1.00.   

 

Rita Perez, Ways and Means 

Beginning Balance   $5,787.34 

     

Deposits:     

Diane Knott Workshop   $314.36 

     

   Total $314.36 

     

Disbursements:    

Sutton Hall ck#1153 May 11th Workshop $50.00 

     

   Total $50.00 

     

Ending Balance   $6,051.70 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild    Page 4 

  

 

 

 

Christmas Party News 

 

As the summer begins, we continue to plan this years Christmas party.  With six wonderful 

table hostesses the party is shaping up nicely.  We still need two more table hosts and gift 

donations.  Please join us in making this years event rewarding for all.   

 

Christmas committee contacts: Jeanette Koval 404-542-4910 or JeanetteKoval@gmail.com,  
Vickie Hecht  KVHecht@AOL.com, or Awilda Cruz  Accruz@bellsouth.net 

 

Georgia Celebrates Quilts 

Presented by the East Cobb Quilters Guild 

Thursday, June 8 — Friday, June 9 — Saturday, June 10 

10am to 6pm daily 

Admission is $10 

Cobb County Civic Center, 548 South Marietta Parkway, Marietta 

 

338 quilts competing for more than $4,000 in prize money and ribbons 

Quilts from all over Georgia, as well as from Guild members. 

22 Vendors—Raffle Quilt—Raffle Baskets—Silent Auction—Boutique 

Quilts for Sale—Sewing Machine Raffle—Quilt Appraisals 

New — Concessions at the Civic Center! Meet your friends for lunch or a snack 

More info at www.ecqg.com 

mailto:JeanetteKoval@gmail.com
mailto:KVHecht@AOL.com
mailto:Accruz@bellsouth.net
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Program News 

The June 8th day program will be a field trip to Cottontail Quilts in Kennesaw.  We plan to 

meet @ the Park and Ride lot on Douglas Blvd @ 9:00 am and leave no later than 9:15 am.  

If you need a ride or can give someone a ride please meet @ the right side of the lot.  They 

are expecting us by 10:00 at Cottontail.  Discounts will be offered on demo’d items.  Cotton-

tail is located @2259 Lewis St., Kennesaw, Ga 30144. Their website is 

www.cottontailquiltshop.com and their phone number is 678 355-6776.  

There will be no day meeting at Sutton Hall. 

 

The June 22nd night program will be Quilt Camp. Several of our members have volunteered 

to demo a pattern or technique with the guild.  Come and have fun!  

 

Tina Corbitt, Program Committee 

2017 Chal lenge  
Diamonds are  a  Gir l ' s  Best  Fr iend  

 
We are encouraging all members to participate and enjoy this year's challenge! There are 
just a few rules: 

• Diamond shapes should constitute the majority of the shapes used in the quilt. 

• There will be 2 categories: art quilting and traditional quilting. You can participate in 
either category - your choice. 

• Anything quilted is okay, such as tote bags, table runners, wall hangings or quilts. 

• The only size restriction is that the perimeter be 240 inches or less. 

At the June 22, Quilt Camp, Linda Jones will demonstrate how to cut diamonds using a 
Shape Cut ruler. Lets get those quilt challenge projects started! 

Linda Jones and Albertha Brown 
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Community Service  

I would like to give a shout out to those folks who have contributed items for the 

Women's Shelter this past month.  I am so proud of our group for being so generous!  

Moving forward, I would ask that we concentrate on small pillow cases for the children 

and quilts of all sizes.Summer will pass quickly and the cool fall will arrive and the need 

for warm bedding will increase.   (If you would like to do the small cases the 

conventional way,  it is fine but if you want to do the folded inside style, please request a 

copy from Rachel. She has permission from Stitch and Quilt to distribute the pattern). 

Thanks again, 

Bonnie McLain 

Sunshine 

No news this month! I hope that means everyone is well! 

 If any members need to contact me… I can be reached by email (i.gardner@comcast.net) 

or by cell phone (770 354-4874). 

Irene Gardener 

Bee News 

The Bee will be at the home of Annie Kellum 
  

On June 15 at 9:30am.  
Everyone is welcome. Lunch will be served. 

 
 9170 Charlton Place, Douglasville 30180 

Please RSVP to 770-851-1096 or anniekell@yahoo.com  
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Golden Scissors—April Day Meeting 

 

Ramona Tucker-  Hangover quilt 

   Mardi Gras quilt 

    Parker’s Flower Garden quilt 

   Leaf table runner 

Annie Kellum   whole cloth quilt 

Brenda Findley large tote bag 

   sewing machine tote bag 

Jill Hill    Your Blues Ain’t Like My Blues quilt 

   Stirred Not Shaken quilt 

Denise Adams   butterfly quilt 

Toni Presha   Up, Up & Away wall quilt 

Jill Stroer  checkered dresden quilt 

 

Jeanette Koval 

From April  

Show and Tell 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Day Meeting, May 11, 2017 
 

 

Emma called the meeting to order. Motion to approve April minutes made by Dori, seconded by Ramona. Rec-
ognized May birthdays. Treasurer’s Report is in the newsletter. 

Committee Reports 

Beekeeper: Annie reported that May bee will be at Charlie and Rachel’s home. Lunch will be served. 

Challenge Quilts: Linda Jones reported that this year’s theme is “Diamonds Are a Girl’s Best Friend.” Details are 
in the newsletter. There is a video on the Nancy’s Notions’ website entitled 50 Tips for Sewers and Quilters, Part 
1, which shows how diamonds are cut using the Shape Cut ruler. Denise said that the challenge quilts will be 
displayed at the library in October. 

Community Service: Emma continues to take remaining baby quilts to hospital. Terry will take any community 
service quilts/pillowcases today in Bonnie’s absence. 

Georgia Quilt Council: Phyllis reported that to encourage membership in the Council a guild can become a 
“gold” member if all members join. All info about the retreat/convention is on the website. 

Historian/Photographer: Rachel reported trunk show pictures from April meeting are on the website. 

Programs: Annie reported that Dori is presenting today’s program on Triangle Frenzy. May’s night meeting is a 
presentation on binding and a pop up shop with Angela Grubler. The June day meeting is a field trip to Cotton-
tail Quilts and the June night meeting is quilt camp. It was mentioned that the date for the November program 
is wrong. November’s meetings are back to back due to Thanksgiving. 

Newsletter: Robin requested that information be to her a couple of days after the night meeting. 

Saturday Stitch In: The next SSI is on Saturday, May 20th, from 9-9. 

Sunshine: Irene leaves Tuesday to be with her daughter in California. Loretta gets results today re possible can-
cer diagnosis. Denise’s mom is back in the hospital. 

Membership: We now have 71 members, 30 present today including one visitor. Door prizes given. 

Ways & Means: Rita said that they would draw today for one raffle item. 

New Business: Denise reminded us that the East Cobb Quilt Show is June 8-9-10. 

Old Business: Robin made motion that the guild join the Georgia Quilt Council to become a gold member at $2 
per member which will be paid for by the guild. Motion was seconded by Patti and passed unanimously. 

Meeting was adjourned for Show and Tell and the program. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra Wilson, Day Secretary 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Night Meeting, May 25, 2017 
 

 

The meeting was called to order by Charlie Phaeuf at 7:10 pm at Sutton Hall. Minutes from the previous 
meeting were reviewed and approved. Birthdays for the month of May were recognized. 

Treasurer: Current balance is $6051.70 

Bee Keeper:  May Bee was held at Rachel and Charlie’s home.  June Bee will be held on the 15th at Annie’s 
home.  Lunch provided. Hostesses are needed for the Bees in July, August and October. 

Challenge Quilt:  Linda Jones and Albertha Brown 

Theme this year is:  Diamonds are a Girl’s Best Friend.There will be two categories:  Art and Traditional.  De-
tails can be found on website. 

Christmas Party:  The date has been set and reservations are made at Atlanta’s Finest for December 7, 2017.  
Jeanette Koval has agreed to take the lead for this annual event! 

Community Service:  Bonnie McLain let us know that we are no longer in need of large pillow cases.  In-
stead, please focus on quilts of all sizes and pillow cases for travel size pillows.  If in need of a pattern, con-
tact Bonnie or Rachel. 

Georgia Quilt Council:  It was approved at both the day and night meetings that the Guild will pay $2.00 per 
person for the 71 current Cherokee Rose members to be members of the Georgia Quilt Council.  

Golden Scissors:  See elsewhere in Newsletter. 

Historian:  Pictures will be current on the website the first week in June. 

Membership:  Present at this meeting were 45 members. Seven door prizes were distributed.   

Newsletter:  Please submit all pertinent info to Robin Meyer by May 28, 2017. 

Programs:  Tina Corbitt 

Tonight:  Program on Binding by Angela Gubler 

Upcoming Programs: See Details on Website or elsewhere in this Newsletter. 

June Day Program: Field Trip to Cottontail Quilts. Meet at 9am at the Park N Ride on Douglas Blvd if traveling 
together. 

June Night Program:  Quilt Camp 

July Day Program:  Please send pictures of your sewing area!  (info on web site)   

Saturday Stitch In:  Last Stitch In was attended by 13 People. Next Stitch In on November 4,2017. 

Sunshine:  Updates on several members (and their daughters) were shared. 

 

Minutes continued on the next page... 
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Continued from the last page.... 
 

Ways and Means:  Drawing was held before the evening program. 

Nearby Events of Interest were announced:   

  East Cobb Quilt Show:  Dates are June 8 – 10 

No additional OLD or NEW business was presented. 

 

For further details, please see the Cherokee Rose Website and Newsletters. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Denise Adams 

Night Secretary 

2017 GQC Sewfest Retreat/Convention & News 
 

The Georgia Quilt Council will have its annual retreat and convention on August 16-19 at 
Epworth by the Sea on St. Simons Island.  The fee for a double occupancy room is $401.00 which 
includes 3 breakfast, 3 lunch and 3 dinners  - Wednesday dinner thru Saturday lunch.   The guest 
speaker at convention will be Sue Turnquist.   If you need a application, please see Phyllis. 

 

The GQC has formed the GA Quilting Network to enable guilds to share information with other 
guilds across the state.  Phyllis is the western district representative.  If you have any quilting 
related information to share with other guilds, please forward to her. 

 

Phyllis Smith 


